
DMCC Rule Change Proposal 3 

Proposed By:Lee McGuire 

 

Rule number to be changed: Rule 3.4 The X Percentage Rule, when a driver must move from 

Clubman to Open Class 

Current rule: A driver may not race in the Clubman class if their average finals lap times are within a 

percentage of the average finals lap times of the top 3 Open Class racers in the previous 

championship. It will be calculated as follows: 

The average final lap times of the top 3 finishers in the equivalent Open Class, from the previous 

championship, of the last three rounds they competed in will be added together and the average 

calculated.   

The average final lap times of the Clubman driver from the previous championship, of the last three 

rounds they competed in, will be added together and the average calculated.  

If the Clubman drivers average is within X% of the Open Class Average, they must race in the 

Open Class.  

The Percentage used will be decided upon by the committee at the end of each championship. It will 

be based on the numbers attending racing, average lap time of top clubman racers and bottom 

Open Class racers. The percentage will be added to the rule book in the table below. 

 

 

Proposed change/addition: Last paragraph to be changed. 

The Percentage used will be decided upon by the committee at the end of each championship. It will 

be based on the numbers attending racing, average lap time of top clubman racers and bottom 

Open Class racers. Only 2WD will be used to set the percentage, and the same percentage will be 

used to decide what drivers are promoted in both 2WD and 4WD.  

 

Reason for change:  

A number of drivers are way too fast and experienced for Clubman 4WD and should be in Open. 

With the current numbers in the class it makes it no fun for new drivers to join Clubman. 

 


